Sent: Thursday, 13 July 2023 4:49 PM

To: Records Department
Subject: [EXTERNAL] DA2023/0130

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Cumberland Council,

I am writing this email to strongly oppose the establishment of an Organic Waste Transfer Site In Lidcombe. As a local resident, I am concerned with having the site in our area. This may cause effects on the environment, health of other local residents, and the wellbeing of the neighbourhood. By having an Organic Waste Transfer Site in our community, negative consequences will be introduced.

An Organic Waste Transfer Site will cause various health risks, including bad air quality, an unpleasant smell, noise pollution and the attraction of pests.

With the site in our residential area, more vehicles will be driving past our streets, causing heavy traffic congestion and lots of noise. This will cause a disruption for local residents. The establishment of the site in Lidcombe will also lead to a decrease in property values. What benefit do Lidcombe residents gain from this?

Why isn't the council planning how to relieve congestion in the area and instead creating more. We need Co-ed high schools, better parking options for people catching trains not a rubbish tip!

I am highly against having an Organic Waste Transfer Site in our area of residence.

1